Southern Oregon Decorative Artists

Club Meeting Minutes - June 22, 2024

A meeting of Southern Oregon Decorative Artists was held on Saturday, June 22, 2024, at the Live Oak Grange in Rogue River, Oregon. The meeting was called to order at 10:05 by President Kellie Pomeroy. There were 17 members and 1 quest present.

Kellie welcomed our guest Bobette, and announced there are books for sale for very reasonable prices.

Seminars – Kathy Prewitt

Judy Ribitch - The new dates for this seminar are October 26 & 27.

Kathy shared that she purchased another Heat It tool for the club so now we have three of them. We should make sure to use these Heat It tools rather than hair dryers because the Heat It tools are so much quieter. If necessary, hair dryers can be used in a separate room.

<u>Marco Aguilar</u> – Marco will be teaching a seminar in July 2025. This seminar will be a little more expensive but it is our only seminar next year.

<u>2026 Seminar</u> – We don't have a seminar teacher scheduled for 2026 yet, and Kathy asked everyone to let her know what teachers we would like to teach. We are still looking into holding a seminar via Zoom but the wi-fi at the Grange is not strong enough to support it.

Membership – Kathryn Hardy

Kathryn asked everyone to make sure their emergency contact cards are up to date.

Treasurer's Report - Judi Henshaw

Judi reported on the club's finances and reported that all 80 tickets for the Bunco party are spoken for and almost all of them have been paid for.

FISH Charity - Dottie Bishop

Dottie plans to deliver toiletries to the Food Bank at the end of June. The cash that was donated to the FISH program by club members by month: January \$30, February \$11, March \$8, April \$20 and May 0.

Ways & Means - Julie Veronneau

<u>Bunco Party</u> – Julie announced that there are lots of baskets available to be checked out and used to make Bunco raffle prize baskets, as well as many items that LuAnn donated that can be used in raffle baskets.

We will hold a raffle basket making party one day in the first or second week of September, hopefully September 5 or 12.

<u>Garden Bench</u> – Lois announced that the club owns a nice wooden bench that we would like someone to paint so it can be used as a Bunco raffle prize.

DecoArt Paint List – Kellie offered to email a list of all DecoArt paint to anyone wishing it. Just let Kellie know if you are interested.

August Club Meeting – Karen announced that she will be teaching at the August club meeting rather than in November, and she shared the project she will be teaching. Kellie will teach in November.

With there being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:05 a.m. at which time Julie taught a delightful patriotic design.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Damerow

Secretary